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Dear Families  

We had another busy week in school last week. We are very relieved that our water issues were 

resolved late on Thursday evening so that our children could return to school as normal Friday. I 

am so sorry we had to make the decision to close Thursday but we really had no choice. When 

the children returned on Friday, they all looked wonderful in their Christmas Jumpers and I am 

so pleased we managed to open as normal so that we could enjoy this on Friday. We raised £90 

for Save the Children from our donations so thank you to everyone for your kindness and 

support. A true event of togetherness!  

Tomorrow, we have our Christmas Film Night. We are really looking forward to spending time 

after school watching our Christmas films with popcorn. The PTFA, supported by our super team, 

have worked hard to organise this wonderful event and we are so grateful for their input. The 

PTFA also sold mince pies and cake at our Reception Nativity and raised £55.10 for our school 

funds. This will be added to the Christmas film night and Christmas Mufti money on Thursday 

19th December and we will let you know the grand total raised from our Christmas fundraising 

for our children. Thank you all.  

On Wednesday afternoon, our wonderful Reception children performed their Nativity for their 

families. I just wanted to say how incredibly proud of the children we all were. They all 

performed their hearts out and our families we so proud of their children  - it was lovely to 



watch. A huge thank you to Mrs. Domoney, Mrs. Lewis, the whole of team Reception and the 

many staff who stayed to help. We could not have done it without you all! The children's photos 

will be featured in this Friday's County Press nativity feature so please do look out for them! 

This Thursday, we have our Christmas Mufti Day and Christmas Lunch. We are really looking 

forward to have a festive day in school. Please bring your child's £1 for their mufti in to give to 

their teacher in the morning and please log on to your child's Relish account to book their 

Christmas lunch if they would like one. We cannot wait!  

After the Christmas break, our 'Multiply Maths' sessions with Dee Swallow will continue in 

school from Tuesday 7th January, and then every Tuesday after. 9am-10am. We are so lucky to 

have Dee coming into school to support parents with maths and this has made such a positive 

impact on so many of our families with increased math confidence, skills and some even 

working towards unit based qualifications. If you would like to join, please do pop along. We 

would love to see you.  

If you were out and about at the weekend, you may have seen our Lanesend Christmas tree at 

St Mary's Church Christmas Tree Festival. The children worked really hard on the decorations 

and it looked fantastic. Thank you to Mrs. Flux for organising this. 

Our last day in school is Friday 20th December, ending at the normal time. We are looking 

forward to having a festive afternoon with class Christmas parties. 

We hope you have a fantastic Christmas and New Year. We look forward to welcoming all 

children back in school on Tuesday 7th January 2025 for Spring term 1.  

Feliz Navidad! 

Best wishes  

Mrs. Sutton 



 

1 - Our wonderful tree at the Christmas Tree Festival at St Mary's Church, Cowes decorated by our children  



Celebrations in School 

 

 

2 - Our wonderful KS1 children with their certificates this week.  



 

3 - Well done to Otis, Ollie, Harrison and Arlo for their certificates in Year R 

 

4 - A huge well done to Isla-Rose Hilton for your certificate from the Regional Schools Trampolining competition in which you 
represented Lanesend. We are so very proud of you.  



Christmas Lunch and Christmas Mufti £1 donation to the PTFA  - 

Thursday 19th December 

On Thursday 19th December, it is Christmas Mufti Day for a £1 donation to the PTFA. Please give 

your child's £1 to your child's teacher on the morning. These funds will go directly back to the 

school for our children.  

Our Christmas Lunch menu is available to book on your relish account now. Please log onto your 

child's relish account to book as the option is Christmas Lunch or packed lunch only this day. Log 

onto: Login to the Relish Parents Section 

https://relishschoolfood.co.uk/parents/


 



 



Dates for the Diary  



 



• Thursday 12th December - Christmas Jumper Day - Save the Children  

• Tuesday 17th December - Christmas Movie Night run by Lanesend PTFA - no Dance Live 

this day 

• Thursday 19th December - Christmas Lunch for children and Christmas Mufti - £1 

donation to Lanesend PTFA 

• Friday 20th December - Last day of term 

 

• Monday 6th January - Development Day - no children in  

• Tuesday 7th January - Children return to school 

 

5 - Here are some important Statutory Dates for 2025 for your diaries. Thank you.  



Lanesend Term Dates 2025 - 2026 

 



 

Admission Arrangements 2026-2027 

Here is a link to the 2026-2027 Admission arrangements consultation: 

https://forms.office.com/e/Kkmqhv4ipi 

The information and consultation can be found on our website here: 

https://www.lanesendprimary.co.uk/admissions.aspx 

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.office.com%2Fe%2FKkmqhv4ipi&data=05|02|LStrickland%40lanesendprimary.co.uk|5e9e9012992a4a2b4f1008dd184dfded|93517d92c117455fbacf60446451c29d|0|0|638693445543262578|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D|0|||&sdata=QAsSMfrNBDMDGEfo%2F6lfVDj3WZT5UMh1hXjUqrzaUBQ%3D&reserved=0
https://www.lanesendprimary.co.uk/admissions.aspx


Attendance  

 

 



 

Truancy Penalty Notices (TPN's) explained:- These may be issued if you take your child out of 

school for unauthorised absenses such as holidays but also consitis of 10 sessions of 

unauthorised absences for O (unauthorised absence) and U (after registration closes) codes. U 

codes are used when a child has arrived after registration has closed. 10 U or O codes could 

result in a TPN being issued. If anyone would like to know your child's current attendance or 

how many unauthorised absence sessions they currently have, they please contact 

mdyer@lanesendprimary.co.uk. Thank you.  

mailto:mdyer@lanesendprimary.co.uk


E-Safety Poster - Safety at Christmas Poster 

 



Community News and Events 
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